
 
 

 

 

 

        January 24, 2022 

 

MEMORANDUM 

 

 

TO  : ALL DENR REGIONAL EXECUTIVE DIRECTORS 

   ALL EMB REGIONAL DIRECTORS 

       

FROM : THE UNDERSECRETARY FOR SOLID WASTE  

MANAGEMENT AND LOCAL GOVERNMENT UNITS CONCERNS 

 

SUBJECT : INVITATION TO THE CULMINATING ACTIVITY FOR THE 21ST  

ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION OF THE APPROVAL OF RA 9003 

ON FEBRUARY 2, 2022 AT THE BMB AMPHITHEATER 

   

 In line with the 21st Anniversary Celebration of the approval of Republic Act No. 9003, 

otherwise known as the Ecological Solid Waste Management Act of 2000, the Department through 

the Environmental Management Bureau – Solid Waste Management Division will be conducting a 

Culminating Activity on February 2, 2022, from 9:00 AM to 12:00 NN at the BMB Amphitheater, 

Quezon Ave., Diliman, Quezon City.  This is also a hybrid activity and will use the zoom 

platform.   

 

 In this regard, you are hereby enjoined to support and participate in this important event. 

We have also invited the DENR Secretary, DENR Undersecretary for Environment and Field 

Operations, members of the National Solid Waste Management Commission, EMB Central Office, 

DENR Strategic Communication and Initiatives Service, Task Force Tayo ang Kalikasan, local 

government units nationwide, Typhoon Odette Response Team, and Manila Bay Anti-Pollution 

Task Force. Attached is the program for reference.  Below is the zoom meeting ID and passcode: 
Meeting ID: 938 7115 2899  

Passcode: RA9003 
 

 For confirmation, please coordinate with the Solid Waste Management Division c/o Engr. 

Bhona May L. Oñate and Ms. Gabrielle Aguzar, our Environmental Management Specialists 

through their telephone no. 8920-2252 or email them through swmdco@emb.gov.ph. 

 

 For participants that will attend face to face, please fill up our Health Checklist Form 

through this link https://forms.office.com/r/RuFfHjRsUf  and present a print out or soft copy of the 

accomplished form in the registration at Amphitheater. 

 

 For consideration. 

 

 

 

 

         BENNY D. ANTIPORDA 

 
              

 
 

cc: The DENR Undersecretary for Environment and Field Operations 

The EMB Director 
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